Department of Engineering/Road Management Dan Gaillet, P.E., County Engineer/ Road Manager 3137 South Liberty Street, Canton, MS 39046 Office (601) 855-5670 FAX (601) 859-5857

MEMORANDUM

October 28, 2016

TO: Sheila Jones, Supervisor, District I
Trey Baxter, Supervisor, District II
Gerald Steen, Supervisor, District III
David Bishop, Supervisor, District IV
Paul Griffin, Supervisor, District V

FROM: Dan Gaillet, P.E.

County Engineer/Road Manager

RE: Vehicles – West Madison Utility District

The County has requested, and the West Madison Utility District (WMUD), has agreed to return a pickup, dump truck and trailer to the County that once belonged to the County. Since WMUD has contracted their work out, they no longer have a need for the vehicles.

As part of the "trade", WMUD has requested the assistance of the County in cleaning a lot. Therefore, it is recommended that the County assist WMUD and add the following vehicles into the Road Department's inventory:

Ford F150 Pickup VIN # 1FTRW12W37KC75034 1998 Ford Dump Truck, VIN# 1FDWF803WVA24544 1999 Heavy Duty Trailer, VIN# 12HZD3020XS097774

West Madison Utility District P.O. Box 27 443 Livingston Vernon Boad

443 Livingston Vernon Road Flora, MS 39071

Telephone: 601-879-9718 Facsimile: 601-879-9778 Email: wmud39071@att.net

October 21, 2016

Dan Gaillet, P.E.
County Engineer and Road Manager
3137 South Liberty Street
Canton, MS 39046

RE: West Madison Utility District Vehicles/Trailer

Dear Mr. Gaillet:

Please be advised that based on the fact that West Madison Utility District ("WMUD") now has a company hired as its Operator to handle the day to day operations of water/sewer service issues, and no longer has in house employees managing these services, WMUD approved declaring the following items surplus property at its October 21, 2016 Special Board meeting:

Ford F-150, VIN#1FTRW12W37KC75034 1998 Ford Dump Truck, VIN#1FDWF80C3WVA24544; and 1999 Heavy Duty Trailer, VIN#12HZD3020XS097774.

It was further recommended that these items be donated back to Madison County in order for Madison County Road Department to put them back in service. It is further WMUD's request that in exchange for this donation, that the Madison County Road Department assist WMUD with the removal of debris located on its property at 443 Livingston Vernon Road in the Kearney Park area (remainder of an old mobile home that the Fire Department will burn, old concrete, cast iron and pvc pipe, broken generators, broken aerator, broken tables, broken filing cabinets, etc.,...).

Please let us know if this request meets with Madison County Board approval, and should anyone have any questions, please let me know. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Letitia Reeves

Vice President

/lr

cc: Supervisor David Bishop, District IV

Mr. Tony Greer, Madison County Administrator